
 

 

January 8, 2019 
5:31 p.m. 

Newport, Oregon 
 
The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee met on the above date in Conference 
Room A of Newport City Hall. In attendance were Daniella Crowder, Marsha Eckelman, 
Wendy Henriksen and Jeff Pendleton. Also in attendance were Associate Planner Rachel 
Cotton and applicants Jacob Osbourne, Tomas Follett, and Will Templeton. Not in 
attendance were Nicole Fields, Susan Hogg and Michael Rioux. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
MOTION was made by Henriksen, seconded by Eckleman, to approve the minutes of 
September 11, 2018. The motion carried unanimously in a voice vote. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Interview for Committee Vacancies 
 
The committee interviewed Osbourne, Follett, and Templeton.  
 
MOTION was made by Eckleman, seconded by Henriksen, to recommend appointment 
of Tomas Follett as a member and Jacob Osbourne and Will Templeton as alternates to 
the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee. The motion carried unanimously in a 
voice vote.  
 
Volunteers Needed for Advisory Committees 
 
Cotton asked the committee to consider its interest in participating the upcoming 
Transportation System Plan. 
 
2019-2020 Goals 
 
Cotton introduced the 2019-2020 Goals agenda item. She said the committee can start 
the discussion on its goals, but will focus on finalizing them at its next meeting. For bike 
rack locations, Cotton said the project is planned for the spring or summer. She mentioned 
the transportation system plan, guests, potential funding sources, tracking maintenance, 
bike to school day, improving and expanding the trail network, releasing bike, walking, 
and trail route maps, and advocating for city budgeting as goals. 
 
Crowder suggested a joint meeting with the Lincoln County Bike and Ped Committee.   
 
BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ACCIDENTS 
 
Cotton reported an accident on Dec. 14, 2018, at Highway 101 and NW 15th Street where 
a driver failed to stop for a pedestrian in a cross walk, and the pedestrian was transported 
to Corvallis.  



 

 

 
CONFIRM NEXT MEETING DATE 
 
The next meeting will be Feb. 12, 2019. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m. 


